Bawdsey CEVCP School Newsletter

'We have got God's world in our hands'

If you have any queries or you need to contact us, please use the contact details below...

Contact Email: admin@bawdsey.suffolk.sch.uk Telephone: 01394411365

15th September 2024

Awards of the week

Stars of the week

Willow class: Isabelle R for excellent listening in phonics. Chestnut class: Jonah for fantastic independent work in maths.

Oak class: Erin for a super start in year 4!

Hazel class: Rupert for excellent use of metaphors and similes.

Readers of the week

Every time a child manages to read 5 times at home or in school with reading volunteers, they will move up the school reward chart. Well done this week to...

Teddy, Dougie, Sophie, Eli, Rupert, Theo PB, Lily, Mariette, Sebastian (who read 10 times), Bobby and Toby.

Sports award

Evelynn for coming first place with her vaulting on horseback in the Unicorn Trust competition. Good luck this weekend Evelynn vaulting for England, we hope you qualify for the British Championships!

Good Samaritan awards

Theo L, Jack H, Zara E and Leo for helping the local community by cleaning the park for everyone.

Please remember to let us know if your child has achieved anything outside of school that we could celebrate with them. They may have received a medal in sports, certificate for swimming/gymnastics etc, new belt in a martial art, art award or anything else within a club or group they belong to.

Photographs this week

This week on Wednesday 18th, we have the photographers coming in take photographs of individual children and sibling groups. If you have a younger child not at school yet that you would like photographed with your other children in school, please come for 10 am so they can be photographed first. The photos should be back well in time for Christmas to give to relatives.

Book fair

We are excited to have a book fair in school next week which will be open to everyone afterschool until 4.30 on Monday 16th and Tuesday 17th of September. To pay there will be a QR code to scan so you can pay online for the books you chose- you will need a phone that can follow the QR code to pay online. The more books purchased the more books we get for the school. We hope you can come.

An introduction to Little Wandle phonics

This week Reception parents and carers are invited to a session introducing Little Wandle phonics, led by Mrs Williams on Thursday 19th September at 2.45 p.m. (It should be finished in time to pick up the children.)

Macmillan Coffee and Open morning

We are pleased to be holding our Macmillan Coffee and Open morning on 27th September from 9.30-11.30. We would love you to come and support this worthwhile cause and see the school in action. The children love serving and being tour guides for the morning. The range of cakes are outstanding each year and we have you all to thank for this, please could each family support this again and send in a cake or some biscuits and the list of ingredients too in case of allergies. Please tell anyone you know about it too!

Harvest Festival

On Thursday 26th September we will be having a Harvest festival in church at 10.30. You are welcome to join us, please fill up from the back so the classes can sit nearer to the front. If possible, could children please bring a tin or a packet to donate to a food bank on the day, thank you.

Biscuit cutters

We have been sorting the teaching kitchen and we do not have many shaped biscuit cutters left, if you have any you could donate to the school we would really appreciate it.

Diary dates

New dates added or anything changed will be in red:

16th and 17th September after school until 4.30 pm. Scholastic book fair.

16th September staff led clubs start this week.

17th September fire service visiting all classes.

18th September Reception parents/ carers session on Little Wandle phonics. 2.45-3.15 p.m.

18th September: Individual and siblings photographs.

26th September Harvest festival in church.

27th September: Macmillan coffee event and open school 9.30-11.30 a.m.

8th October: Football competition with Suffolk School Games- Westbourne High School for selected pupils. Tuesday 15th October and Thursday 17th October 3.30-5pm Parent and Carer Evenings about settling in.

21st October year 5 and 6 Crucial crew visit.

28th October: Half term holiday week.

8th November 2.30 pm: Hazel class sharing assembly and book sharing.

Week beginning 9th November: Bookable phone slots with Class teachers during the week, times to be confirmed.

15th November 2.30 pm: Willow class sharing assembly and book sharing.

22nd November 2.30 pm: Chestnut class sharing assembly and book sharing.

29th November 2.30 pm: Oak class sharing assembly and book sharing.

12th December: Christmas service in church.

17th December: Rec to year 6 trip to Panto (funded by the BSA).

19th December 2.30 pm: Nursery to year 2 Nativity to parents and carers.

20th December 2.30 pm: Singing around the Christmas tree, everyone welcome.

21st December: Last day of the Autumn term.

For our term dates please look on our website.